
May 15, 2021

Society of Broadcast Engineers
Chapter 59

Minutes of the May 12, 2021 Meeting  

The  May  meeting  of  Chapter  59  of  the  Society  of  Broadcast
Engineers was held May 12, 2021 at Antioch Park (Shelter #3) 6501
Antioch Road; Merriam, Kansas.  There were 10 in attendance. Mike
Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:03 PM.  He asked 
secretary Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the April 14 meeting. 
The motion to accept the minutes was by Dave Buell and the second
by Ed Treese.  The motion passed by acclamation.

Old business consisted of election of chapter officers.

Two chapter 59 members offered to serve as chairman and vice 
chairman.  They were Steve Hendrix and Ed Treese respectively.  
They were elected by acclamation.  In similar fashion Ben Weiss, 
secretary treasurer, John Gray, program chairman, Kirk Chestnut 
EAS chairman, and Ron Rockrohr, certification chairman voiced 
willingness to continue in their respective positions.  They were
confirmed by acclamation.  These results will be reported to the 
national SBE office.

By way of new business, John Gray, program chairman, indicated 
that the June meeting would be shifted to a later than usual 
dated to accommodate the program presenter BSW.  Details to date,
time and location to follow.

Kirk Chestnut, EAS chairman, told us that KANU had an audio 
problem when they relayed an amber alert.  The tones were ok but 
the audio was very low.

Chris Scherer said that the national SBE membership drive contest
is underway.  He also noted that the NAB convention for this year
has been shifted to October from the usual month of April.

The motion to adjourn was by Ed and the second by Ben. 

The program consisted of an open form of general interest.
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